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MARY IMMACULATE PRIMARY 

~ NEWSLETTER ~ 

Term 1 Week 4: Monday 19th February 2018 

125 Barnier Dr Quakers Hill  NSW 2763 

www.maryimmacqhill.parra.catholic.edu.au      T: 9933 7800     E:mimmac@parra.catholic.edu.au 

 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

Our Parent InformaƟon Evenings were held last week with a high proporƟon of our parents aƩending. 
Some of our parents asked about Naplan. “What do we need to do to get our child ready for Naplan?” 
Frankly, my heart sank. What we are doing at Mary Immaculate Primary is to empower our students to 
be the best learners they can be. Parents ‐ trying to do the best thing they can for their children ‐ are 
faced with the pressure of Naplan. To help our parents I have some insights and some informaƟon about 
tesƟng like Naplan. Going directly to the Naplan site many quesƟons can be answered: hƩps://
www.nap.edu.au/informaƟon/faqs/naplan‐‐general 

However there is much in the media that informs and confuses parents about not only Naplan but also 
what parents need to do for their children’s ‘educaƟon’. So where do parents go to be informed? There is 
Facebook, TwiƩer, …. for lots of informaƟon from a fairly personal point of view, much of which have a 
vested interest. It’s almost like ‘what should I feed my children?’ There is so much informaƟon and 
opinion out there for us to access and process. “Too much dairy, protein, vegan, gluten, MSG, lactose, 
sucrose, ….. screen‐Ɵme, non screen‐Ɵme, childcare, discovery play, helicopter parenƟng, …..” pressure 
that parents probably didn’t sign up for! 

So where does Mary Immaculate Primary figure in all of this? My task is to work with our teachers in 
discerning the informaƟon and to work at ensuring we are providing the best opportunity for our kids. 
Never before has there been so much informaƟon to discern. As parents, we are challenged to do just 
that. As educators, we are given the opportunity of providing clarity. At Mary Immaculate Primary, we 
seek to do that. Teachers, like parents, are great at discernment. 

We constantly “assess” students ‐ everything students do is an opportunity to know them more. We 
certainly do not rely on a single source of informaƟon like Naplan. It is used as part of a much bigger 
picture of knowing them as learners. Our student goal seƫng and student led conference process 
supports also the children in knowing themselves as learners. Naplan for them also is just another way 
their teachers will support them in remaining informed about where‐to‐next. A feedback strategy used 
here at Mary Immaculate Primary focuses on “What Went Well” (WWW) and “Even BeƩer If”(EBI). I 
encourage parents to use this strategy as well in supporƟng their child’s learning. Using this in regular self 
reflecƟon, assists students to be more empowered as learners and not fearful or overwhelmed by any 
assessment. It diminishes the feeling of being externally judged and builds self awareness and resilience. 
WWW and EBI are great conversaƟon starters also when you ask your child “how was school today?”. 
EffecƟve feedback and personal awareness as a learner are two of the high yield strategies that John 
Haƫe idenƟfies through his meta analysis of current research. 

So, in summary, to the quesƟon of “What do we need to do to get our child ready for Naplan?” ‐ help 
students be resilient and reflecƟve learners who see feedback as a support they can use to become even 
more powerful learners. That’s what we do at Mary Immaculate Primary! 

With appreciaƟon of your ongoing support, 

 
Stephen Dowd, Principal 
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DEVELOPING LITERACY 
PARTNERSHIPS  

PARENT COURSE 
 
An invitaƟon is extended for you to take part in a programme specifically designed to assist you in helping 
your child/children in their literacy and language development. 
 

This programme called “Developing Literacy Partnerships,” will be held over two days during Weeks 4 and 
5. Lesson 1 will be held this Wednesday 21st February either at 9.00‐10.30am or 1.30‐3.00pm and Lesson 
2 will be on Wednesday 28th February at the same Ɵmes. Please note that you will need to aƩend one 
Ɵme slot from both Lessons 1 & 2. 
This programme is designed to give you knowledge, understanding and insight into how children develop 
in reading, wriƟng and spelling. The course is simple, enjoyable, skill developing and affords you the 
benefit of being an asset in your child’s learning. 
When:    This Wednesday 21st February and next Wednesday 28th February 
Times:       9:00 ‐ 10.30am   OR   1.30 ‐ 3:00pm 
Where:   The HUB next to the MulƟ Purpose Area. 
Your aƩendance will give you insights on the stages of learning in literacy. Students received a note last 
week. If your child did not receive a note and you would like to aƩend, notes are available on the 
Skoolbag app and from the office. 

 

BOOK CLUB NEWS 

We are once again parƟcipaƟng in ScholasƟc Book Club. Book Club operates 
twice a term. Each order earns 20% in ScholasƟc Rewards to help purchase 
addiƟonal learning and literacy resources for our school, however there is never 
any obligaƟon to order. Orders will be delivered to your child’s classroom 
approximately one week aŌer the school order is sent to ScholasƟc.  

Issue 1 of ScholasƟc Book Club was sent home on Friday and orders need to be placed by 9am Monday 
26th February. Unfortunately we will not be able to accept any late orders as ScholasƟc have imposed 
an Issue 1 ordering deadline. Our school uses the LOOP (Linked Online Ordering and Payment system for 
parents) to process all Book Club orders.  

 When paying by CREDIT CARD using the LOOP login to scholasƟc.com.au/LOOP or download the app 
from App store or Google play and then follow the instrucƟons.  There is no need to return paper order 
forms or payment receipts to school.  

We do not accept CASH payments or CHEQUES. Please disregard these opƟons on Book Club order 
form. If you have any further quesƟons please leave a message at the office and I will contact you.  

Happy Reading! Mrs Henson (Book Club Co‐ordinator) 

 

SCHOOL FEES 2018 
Families will receive their School Fees statement this week in the mail. These statements are sent from 
the Catholic Education Diocese of Parramatta (CEDP) outlining the 2018 school fees for your child(ren). 

Included in this first Tax Invoice are the Payment Plans families can adopt for their 2018 tuition fees.  
Instructions will be included, should you wish to utilise the Direct Debit or BPay options.  

Term 1 2018 fees are due March 21st 2018. PLEASE NOTE: Any outstanding amount in a family’s school 
fee account will not receive the BPay or Direct Debit plans for 2018 fees. Please contact the school on 

9933.7800 or via email: cnalletamby@parra.catholic.edu.au if you wish to enquire about your account or 
did not receive your statement. 
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MARY IMMACULATE PRIMARY  
OPEN DAY & ENROLMENT INFORMATION EVENING 

2019 
Mary Immaculate Primary is a vibrant learning community offering quality  

Catholic EducaƟon in a dynamic and innovaƟve environment. 
To learn more about our school and to meet our staff and students,  

please join us for our 2018 Open Day. 

OPEN DAY 

Thursday 8th March 2018 

9:15am – 11:00am 

125 Barnier Drive, Quakers Hill 
~  Tour our Flexible Learning Environments 
~  Meet the Principal – Welcome at 9.30am 

~  Talk to staff and meet our Year 6 Student Leadership Team 
~  InformaƟon Desk and Enrolment packages 
~  Children’s AcƟvity and Technology Centre 

~  Morning Tea 

ENROLMENT INFORMATION EVENING 

Thursday 8th March 2018 

7:00pm 

Mary Immaculate Parish 

For more informaƟon, please contact our administraƟon staff on 9933 7800  or visit our website 
www.maryimmacqhill.catholic.edu.au 

 
 

YEAR 6 CANBERRA EXCURSION 

Next Wednesday 28th February ‐ Friday 2nd March 

Students from our school will soon be undertaking, an educaƟon tour 

of the naƟonal capital. Students will be given the opportunity to 

parƟcipate in a variety of educaƟonal programs with a focus on 

Australia’s history, culture, heritage and democracy. The Australian Government recognises the 

importance of all young Australians being able to visit the naƟonal capital as part of their Civics and 

CiƟzenship educaƟon. To assist families in meeƟng the cost of the excursion the Australian Government is 

contribuƟng funding of $20 per student under the Parliament and Civics EducaƟon Rebate program 

towards those costs. The rebate is paid directly to the school upon compleƟon of the excursion. 
 

 

 

MARY IMMACULATE UNIFORM SHOP  
Tuesdays & Friday mornings 8.30am ‐ 10.00am 

Please contact Elle for any further enquiries. Phone: 0421 216 414 or via 

email: elle@ozfashions.com.au    
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SPORTS UNIFORM DAYS ‐ REVISED 
Please note the change in days your child is to wear full sports uniform to parƟcipate in RFF: Personal 

Development & Health (PDH),  Physical EducaƟon (PE) & CAPA 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BLACKTOWN ZONE SWIMMING CARNIVAL 
On the 14th February, Mary Immaculate sent a squad of 25 swimmers to compete at the Blacktown Zone 

Swimming Carnival at Mount DruiƩ Pool. It was a great day watching the amazing talents of our  

Mary Immaculate Primary swimmers. Lots of PB’s were broken and new dreams achieved. 

CongratulaƟons to Antonia B, Lucas C, Cameron D, Ella F, Levi F, Alaysha G, Zoe H, Bethany H,  

Cassandra H, Patrick H, Tristan K, Hannah K, Sophie K, Luca M, Kayden M, Harrison N, Erica P, Campbell S, 

Evie‐Rose S, Rachel S, Jordyn T, Siobhan T, Savannah W, Byron W and Aiden Z on their wonderful efforts. 

Nineteen of these swimmers have now qualified for the ParramaƩa Diocesan carnival to be held at 

Blacktown Pool this Friday 23rd February. We wish all these swimmers the best of  luck. 

A special congratulaƟons to Rachel Smith who won the Senior Girls Champions trophy for her outstanding 

performance at the Zone carnival. We are all so proud of you Rachel. 

 

 

 

 TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY 

KINDERGARTEN    

YEAR 1    

YEAR 2    

YEAR 3    

YEAR 4    

YEAR 5    

YEAR 6    

FRIDAY 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
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Coles Sports for Schools is back to help Aussie kids stay fit 

and healthy. When you shop at Coles, you'll receive 

Sports for Schools vouchers that Mary Immaculate 

Primary can exchange for sports gear. The more vouchers 

you collect, the more sports gear they'll receive. Start collecƟng today because the race is on!  

Send your vouchers with your child and they can pop them into the collecƟon box in the  

student foyer or at Coles Stanhope. 

 

 YEAR 3 EXCURSION 
Tomorrow Tuesday 20th February 

Australiana Pioneer Village ‐ Wilberforce 

 

 WEEKLY ASSEMBLIES 
Assembly commences at 2.45pm in the MPA this Friday. Everyone is welcome.  

Year 2 will be coordinaƟng  the assembly this week. 

 

 YEAR 6 VISIT TO ST JOHN PAUL II 
This Friday 23rd February 

 

 DIOCESAN SWIMMING CARNIVAL 
This Friday 23rd February 

Blacktown AquaƟc Centre 

 

LENTEN SEASON 2018 
Friday 30th March ‐ Good Friday 

Public Holiday ‐ No Classes 

Thursday 29th March ‐ Holy Thursday Monday 2nd April ‐ Easter Monday 

Public Holiday ‐ No Classes 

Sunday 1st April ‐ Easter Sunday 

Sunday 25th March ‐ Palm Sunday 

 








